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To:  Andrew Myerberg, OPA Director 

CC: Mark Grba, Deputy Director of Investigations; Grainne Perkins, Investigations 

Supervisor 

From: Lynn Erickson, Public Safety Auditor/Investigator 

Date: 5/27/2020 

Re: 2019OPA-0767 - REVISED  

CERTIFICATION: 

OIG partially certified this investigation on 3/16/2020 noting concerns related to 

thoroughness: some of the allegations made by the Complainant during the intake 

interview, which were documented by OPA, were not otherwise followed up on or 

investigated by OPA.   

OIG and OPA met to discuss this investigation on 3/19/2020 and OIG allowed OPA 

additional time to engage in further efforts to contact the Complainant in an attempt to 

address the omissions of the investigation. While OIG appreciates the efforts made by OPA, 

unfortunately, those efforts were not successful. Because OPA was not able to follow up 

with the Complainant related to the other allegations made during intake, nor did OPA 

request perishable evidence related to 911 calls, this has left OPA with no further means by 

which to remedy the missed allegations. Therefore, per 3.29.260 F, no further investigation 

is being directed at this time.  

OIG maintains the certification of this investigation as timely and objective, but not 

thorough. 

 

 

 

______________________________________ 

Lynn Erickson 

 


